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St. Matthew’s Messenger

OCTOBER 2014
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list. The Church is open for prayer and meditation during parish office hours on weekdays:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 9am-4pm and Tuesdays and Fridays till 12noon.
FROM OUR INTERIM RECTOR

Dear Friends, 
Two thoughts to share with you as our October "Messenger" goes to press...
1) We can help our brothers and sisters overcome the scourge of Ebola virus in East Africa in two ways:

a) St. Matthew's own Parish Life Guild is offering a "Fun Raiser" to taste wine, beer, and of course a special non-alcoholic punch as well, on October 11 (see notice on next page). All donations from this event will go to Doctors without Borders, whose efforts are crucial in fighting Ebola's spread.

b) Episcopal Relief and Development (ERD) is another place to support the Church’s long-term presence and dedicated work in communities now impacted by Ebola. ERD enables the church to mobilize existing networks and program teams to handle the current crisis, and positions it to assist during the post-Ebola recovery phases. See episcopalrelief.org to give what you can.
2) It is a great pleasure to welcome our new Youth Minister, Mr. Brandon Jones.  Hopefully you received a Constant Contact message last month about Brandon's arrival. An experienced youth leader, and middle school teacher, Brandon offers his deep faith and biblical knowledge, as well as his relational personality to our LOGOS and Destinations youth. We are delighted to bring him on board our staff.  Brandon expects to worship with us about twice a month on Sunday mornings, as well as keeping ties to his home parish in Mt. Laurel.  Welcome Brandon!
Faithfully,

Peggy+

The Rev. Margaret R. Hodgkins
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WARDEN’S CORNER
Update:  Our Interim Year Search Process
The Parish Profile was presented to the Vestry at its September meeting. After meaningful discussion with the Profile Committee Chairman, Paul Bell, the Vestry approved the Profile. The next step in this process is for the Profile to be approved by our Bishop. Once that is done the search process can begin.

On behalf of the Vestry we would like to once again thank the Profile Committee members for their faithful and insightful dedication to this endeavor. 
Also at its September meeting, the Vestry approved the slate of Search Committee nominees recommended by the Nominating Committee and presented by chair Joe Lawver. On behalf of the Vestry, we would like to thank the Search Committee members for their commitment to this process.

The Search Committee

Diane Zompa – Chair
Tim Cooper

Diana Drake

Jack Lawrence

Debbie Linthorst

Fred Lorenz

Jim Morrison

Eleanor Pennington

Caroline Sieber

Kim Sherman

Bruce Weise

Ginny Whitaker

--By Tom DiMuzio, Warden, Kate Westbrook, Warden
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Nurturing the Animated Parish
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Fall Beer and Wine Tasting

When: Saturday, October 11th, 7 pm – 9pm

Join us to sample a hand-picked selection of craft beers and fine wines. We are happy to be welcoming back sommelier Amy Vester, who will guide the wine tasting. Beer tasting notes will be provided by our own Andy Swords. Special non-alcoholic drinks will also be offered.
We will have light refreshments from Catering by Emily, thanks to a generous donor.

Tickets will be $20 per person, available on Sundays after both services or at the door.

All proceeds from this event will be donated to Doctors Without Borders (www.msf.org) to support their ongoing international, independent, medical humanitarian work, especially as they help fight the Ebola crisis.

Brought to you by the Parish Life Guild.
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Kairos Korner
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This month the first through eighth graders will create banners. These works of art will be presented in church on All Saints’ Sunday, November 2nd and then be displayed in the nave until Advent begins.

Teacher Appreciation Brunch

Our wonderful Kairos teachers and staff play a vital role in the life and future of the church and in the lives of the children of St. Matthew’s. On October 19th we will honor them with an Appreciation Brunch following the 10am service. Whether you have a child or grandchild in the Kairos program or you would simply like to express your gratitude for what our teachers and staff do, please sign-up to bring a dish for the brunch. You will find sign-up sheets posted on the Kairos bulletin board in the hallway leading to the classrooms.  Thank you in advance for your support!

Kairos Annual Outreach

Each year our Kairos classes come together for an outreach project giving them the opportunity to think about those in our community who need our help.  On Sunday, November 16th, we will continue our tradition of decorating and assembling children’s meal bags for the Trenton Area Soup Kitchen.  As always, to make this effort possible we need your help! Sunday, October 12th through November 9th, we will be collecting the following food items:
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Chef Boyardee single serving microwavable containers of ravioli, spaghetti, lasagna, mac n’ cheese – hot meals please!
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Single serving fruit cups 
· Single serving desserts (pudding, cookies, fruit roll ups) [image: image1.jpg]


 
· 100% juice boxes (6.75oz please not the tiny ones) 

If you prefer, a monetary donation can be made and we will do the shopping for you!  Please give your check written to St. Matthew’s Church (with the notation “FOR KAIROS OUTREACH” on the memo line) or cash to either Lori Cooper or Rev. Peggy.

A collection bin labeled “KAIROS OUTREACH PROJECT” will be located in the foyer next to the coat room beginning October 12th.  Thank you in advance for your generosity!
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St. Matthew’s Book Club Book Club Notes
Thursdays in the library 7:30 pm

October 23 - Under the Wide and Starry Sky, by Nancy Horan, is the improbable love story of Scottish writer Robert Louis Stevenson and his tempestuous American wife, Fanny. At the age of thirty-five, Fanny Van de Grift Osbourne has left her philandering husband in San Francisco to set sail for Europe—with her three children—to study art. Emerging from a deep sorrow, she meets, Robert Louis Stevenson, ten years her junior, who falls in love with the earthy, independent, and opinionated “belle Americaine.” Nancy Horan will be speaking at the Hopewell Valley Book Lovers' luncheon in October 26 at Green Acres Country Club. 

November 20th – Things Fall Apart by Chinua Achebe
This classic book is an unsentimental rendering of Nigerian tribal life before and after the coming of colonialism. First published in 1958, just two years before Nigeria declared independence from Great Britain, the book eschews the obvious temptation of depicting pre-colonial life as a kind of Eden. Instead, Achebe sketches a world in which violence, war, and suffering exist, but are balanced by a strong sense of tradition, ritual, and social coherence. 
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Parish Leadership Day
for the Diocese of New Jersey at St. Matthew’s Church
October 4 - 9:30 am - 3:00 pm

All are welcome to attend!

Leader: Dr. Hugh O’Doherty, Consultant and Adjunct Lecturer, Harvard John F Kennedy School of Government
This Fall’s Parish Leadership Day will share with parish leaders around the Diocese the same work begun by our clergy at their last Clergy Conference. The focus of the day will be Adaptive Leadership, a practical framework that helps individuals and organizations adapt and thrive in challenging environments. It offers a comprehensive and systematic approach to candidly assessing a situation and yourself, and then taking action. 
This day will provide you with practical tools as parish leaders to advance what you care about most, namely your church, in a time of rapid change. This day is for everyone in parish leadership – Wardens, Treasurers, Vestry people, Committee Leaders, and Clergy.$10 Registration fee includes lunch.

When: Saturday, October 4 from 9:30 AM to 3 PM

Cost: $10, lunch provided - Check payable to the Diocese of New Jersey.

Registration: Register online at http://tinyurl.com/q3v959n or email spaige@dioceseofnj.org. Or fax registration form to 609-394-9546, mail form, or phone Sarah Paige, 609 394-5281, ext. 10.

Contact: The Reverend Canon John Sosnowski, 609 394-5281, ext. 21, or jsosnowski@dioceseofnj.org
* * * * 
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Blessing of the Animals

In celebration of the Feast of St. Francis, please join us for a Blessing of the Animals on the front porch of the church following the 10:00 a.m. service on Sunday, October 5th.  Whether your pet waits for you or you need to run home to fetch it, we hope you can bring your special creature of God to Church for a blessing that morning. 
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Pastoral Care

Mrs. Juanita Gibbs, mother of Michelle Hill, received altar flowers recently while recovering from surgery.  

Please remember to let your clergy know when you will be in the hospital so that we can offer you pastoral care.

If you have extra vases at home please drop them off at the church for flower delivery.  Thank you.

(Photo by Bruce Ashforth)
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Ladies Luncheon at Shelia Grahams

Wednesday, October, 8th 

Let her know by Oct.3 by calling her (609)466-1180; cell (609)731-7781 or email sheila.mickey.graham@gmail.com.
Sheila is providing the entree of chicken and artichoke casserole. Need us to bring sides, dessert and salad etc.

Address: 25 Harbourton - Woodsville Rd, Pennington.  Parking is limited so please car pool from St. Matthew’s at 12:10 to arrive there by 12:30

November Luncheon to be hosted by Judy Lewis and Nancy G and will be at St. Matthews Church on Nov. 12

In a message dated 9/24/2014 12:45:23 P.M. Eastern Daylight Time, pattiecurtiss@verizon.net writes:
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Halloween Movie Night

a multi-generation event

The Adult Education Committee is presenting a Halloween movie on Sunday, October 26 in Belmont Hall.  The evening will begin with a potluck supper at 6:00pm to be followed by the movie at 7:00.  We hope that our LOGOS and Destination age teens will join us for this multi-generational event​—and there will be popcorn and candy!

Night of the Hunter is a brilliant parable of good and evil, with “good” represented by a couple of Depression-era farm kids and a pious old lady, and “evil” literally in the hands of a posturing psychopath.

The film, directed by the legendary actor Charles Laughton, is a masterful blend of suspense, horror and lyricism. Actors include Robert Mitchum, Lillian Gish and Shelley Winters, all in top notch form, in a photoplay regarded as a cinema classic.
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Fall Rummage Sale – October 10 - 11, 2014
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The Fall and Spring Rummage Sales are two of St. Matthew’s most important outreach initiatives.  Twice a year we rescue thousands of items from cluttering our basements or filling our landfills, we sell them to treasure hunters looking to give them a new home, and, what is left, we donate to the needy through the Rescue Mission.  Through one event we do good for the planet, for our local community, and for the larger Body of Christ!  Along the way, we have great fun, build friendships, and enjoy wonderful food.  So, please clean out your closets, donate your gently used treasures, and pitch in a few hours as we once again get ready to Rummage!

Rummage Schedule:

	Sunday, October 5
	11:30-12:30
	Sale Set-Up, Donation Drop Off

	Monday, October 6
	9-5 and 6-9
	Displays, Sorting, Folding, and Donation Drop Off

	Tuesday, October 7
	9-5 and 6-9
	Displays, Sorting, Folding, and Donation Drop Off

	Wednesday, October 8
	9-5 and 6-9
	Displays, Sorting, Folding, and Donation Drop Off

	Thursday, October 9
	9-5
	Displays, Sorting and Folding

	Friday, October 10
	9-5 and 6-8
	SALE DAY!

	Saturday, October 11
	9-12 and 12-2
	SALE DAY and Sale Breakdown


Donations:  We accept clothing in good, clean condition, electronics in good working order, gently used toys, linens, house-wares, etc.  No analog TVs or adult books. Larger furniture items need to be approved by a chairperson.  By law, we cannot accept child car seats, baby cribs, medical supplies, propane tanks, oil containers, flammables, or tires.  Please place your donations in Belmont Hall or on the Church porch.  

Our Co-chairs will be Joe Lawver, Kelly Rick and Karlie Lorenz.  If you have questions or want to volunteer, please contact Joe at 609-937-6177 or Kelly at 609-468-3688.

Sale Hours:
Friday, October 10  – 9:00am – 5:00pm

Friday Evening – $10.00/ Bag Sale – 6:00pm – 8:00pm

Saturday, October 11 – $5.00/bag sale – 9:00am – 12noon
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GIFTS for LIFE - Transform a life this Christmas: Give a gift with lasting impact, through Episcopal Life and Development (ERD). Go online to see all the gift options and to select and order your gifts anytime!

www.episcopalrelief.org/giftsfor life or call 1-855-312-HEAL (4325)
Give a goat. Plant seeds for reforestation. Give women the tools they need to succeed with micro-credit loans. Provide clean water. Care for moms and newborns.

· Why you should give: the most powerful way to make an impact, your gift will help fight poverty, hunger and disease worldwide.

· What you will receive: With each purchase, you can send a personalized card to your friends and loved ones to tell them about the life-giving gift you have made in their honor.

· When to order: Gifts for Life are the perfect way to show you care, any time of year. Order by December 3 to receive gift cards in time for Christmas and celebrate the season of giving.

         Join us for a 6-week Bible Study called "Scenes from John"
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Tuesday evenings at 7:30pm-9pm in the Library starting October 14 and going through Tues.-November 18.

Selected parts of John's Gospel will be read and enjoyed together.
Bibles provided, no homework required. We will open with a time of centering and devotion, share reflection and questions, and close with prayer. Led by Rev. Peggy and assisted by Ken Rothman. All are welcome!
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SAVE THE DATE!!  Planned Giving on Demand, a new resource! Workshop with Jim Murphy of Episcopal Church Foundation held at St. Matthew’s, Saturday, October 25th from 10am-12noon. Our parish will receive a special tool-kit to help us build a planned giving effort at St. Matthew’s.  All are welcome!
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All Souls Eucharist

Sunday, November 2 at 5:00 pm

 “We do not live to ourselves, and we do not die to ourselves. If we live, we live to the Lord, and if we die, we die to the Lord; so then, whether we live or whether we die, we are the Lord’s.”; - Romans 14:8

Please join us on the Feast of All Souls as we hold up our loved ones who have died to the light of God’s grace and to the hope of eternal life promised us in Christ. This year, St. Matthew’s choir will be joined by a small chamber orchestra, featuring strings, brass, and a harp, to present the Requiem composed by Gabriel Fauré. This popular and well loved setting of the words of the burial service is both reflective and uplifting. All will be given a chance to write the names of deceased loved ones in a “Book of Names” as they arrive.

We will follow the service with a potluck dinner in the Parish Hall.
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Adults who work with Youth
October 15, 6:30 - 9:00 pm
In the Matthews Room, 808 West State St, Trenton, NJ
Presenter: Anthony Briggs, Director of CrossRoads Camp and Conference Center
These workshops are open to all adults who work or volunteer with youth. Make connections with other youth workers in the diocese and share and exchange ideas. Contact: The Rev. Canon Debi Clarke, Deacon at 609-394-5281. 

Discovering Your God-Given Gifts for Service
October 11 & 18, 9:30 am - 1:00 pm
Leader: Canon Constance L. White, Co-Director, Ministry Institute, Diocese of New Jersey
Identify your talents and passions for lay ministry. Answer the questions: “What are my talents for ministry? How can I put my God-given gifts to good use in my parish and in the world?” Discover what the Bible has to say about spiritual gifts, determine their innate talents through a series of questions, and then use what has been learned to reveal their interests and passions. Finally, see how to apply the identified strengths and interests to action in the parish.

Evensong in the African Tradition

Sunday, October 19 , 3:00 - 5:00 pm
Preacher: The Right Reverend James Tengatenga, Former Bishop of Southern Malawi and Distinguished Visiting Professor of Global Anglicanism in the School of Theology of the University of the South, Sewanee, Tennessee Co-Presiders: The Right Reverend William H. (Chip) Stokes, D.D., Bishop of the Diocese of New Jersey; The Very Reverend René Rory John, Dean, Trinity Cathedral, Trenton, New Jersey; Facilitator: The Reverend Canon Martin Oguike, Rector, St. John’s Church, Woodbridge, NJ

Please join the people of the Diocese of NJ and the Sudan Committee of our Diocese for an African Evensong featuring traditional African worship, music, dance, drums and other instruments, attire and the fervent Joy and Praise of the Gospel of Jesus Christ. Followed by a marvelous reception with African dishes and a visual presentation on theological education in Africa. In addition to offering a powerful witness for the people of Sudan/South Sudan in this continued time of crisis and war, we will be requesting a free will offering for the new Scholarship Fund of the Sudan Committee, to provide theological education/seminary education for a leader of the Episcopal Church of Sudan, and the power and presence of the Christian church in the work of justice, peace and reconciliation.
A Day with The Rev Barbara Cawthorne Crafton

Saturday, November 8, 9:30 am - 3:00 pm
The Diocese of NJ Committee for Ministry with Older Adults presents “A Day with The Rev. Barbara Cawthorne Crafton,” priest, spiritual director, author and Interim Rector, St. Luke’s Church, Metuchen, New Jersey. She will be speaking about her latest book, The Courage to Grow Old and reflect on her ministry. Register online by October 30th at http://tinyurl.com/pjwwtu3 or email spaige@dioceseofnj.org. Or fax registration form to 609 394-9546, mail form, or phone Sarah Paige, 609 394-5281, ext. 10. Checks ($15) payable to the Diocese of New Jersey. Includes lunch.

HELP GROW THE

LITTLE LEISURE LIBRARY!

Save the Date
Barnes & Noble Fundraiser

November 13th (Thursday)

9AM-9PM

Purchase books, music, novelty items or food at the Café for your family or as gifts and Little Leisure will earn a percentage of every purchase!  The holidays will be here soon!  All profits earned will go directly towards the purchase of new books for the school library.

Just mention Little Leisure at checkout and we will receive credit for your purchase.







